

Bainisteoir Limistéar Sláinte Comhtháite Sligeach, Liatroim, Dhún na nGall Theas, Chabháin Thiar, Aras na mBrící Dearga, Páirc Gnó Fhionasclainn, Sligeach F91 H2VR

Office of the Integrated Healthcare Manager Sligo, Leitrim, South Donegal, West Cavan, Health Service Executive, Red Brick Building, Finisklin Business Park, Sligo. F91 H2VR

Tel: 093 - 37680 Email: john.fitzmaurice@hse.ie

12th November, 2024.

Deputy Denis Naughten, Leinster House, Kildare St, Dublin 2.

PQ 44914/24 To ask the Minister for Health the HSE health areas that will be reviewing the 2025 section 39 funding applications for an organisation (details supplied); if they will contact the organisation directly to provide a point of contact; and if he will make a statement on the matter. -Denis Naughten

Dear Deputy Naughten,

I refer to your representation received on 29th October, 2024 regarding the above query. I have examined this matter and the following outlines the position:

The HSE can confirm that all Section 39 funding applications are reviewed on an annual basis. All organizations in receipt of Section 39 funding will be advised of the process for 2025 when it is determined. A point of contact will be provided to organizations and the application process will be clearly set out.

I hope this clarifies the matter.

Tours sincerery

John Fitzmaurice

Integrated Healthcare Area Manager